Minutes of OHMHA Board Meeting Thursday, March 8, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. in the Thurston Library
 

 

Board Members present: Stuart Baggaley, Henry Brysk, Jack Cederquist, Emily Eisbruch, Neal Foster, Anita Jones, Jill Rheinheimer, Daniel Smith and Sandy Smith
1. Call to order at 7:31 p.m.
2. Approval of agenda: Neal moved to approve the agenda; Jack seconded; agenda was approved.  One spelling correction was made to the minutes.  Anita moved to approve the Jan. 11 minutes as corrected;   Neal seconded; the minutes were approved.  
3. Introduction of guests:  Amy D. Seetoo
4. Treasurer’s report was not given as Wendy was not present. It will be sent to Board members by e-mail. 
5. Plymouth Plaza: 
a. Neal, Wendy and Peter met with Jack Edelstein, the representative of Plymouth Road Plaza, LLC, developer of the Plymouth Plaza Project.  He said there will be new asphalt and new landscaping for the whole complex.  He mentioned that there are 65-85 employees at Plymouth Mall.
b. The Plymouth Road Plaza Planned Project was approved at the City Council meeting on Feb. 20, 2007.  Stuart Baggeley was present and reported that there wasn’t enough support in opposition to the project.  Wendy Carman and Warren Attarian spoke against the project.  The City Council members met in closed session with the City Attorney, then came out and voted.  Joan Lowenstein voted for the project and Stephen Rapundalo voted against it.  Stuart said that several council members voted for the project because of the “public benefit”, but that council members seemed ill-informed about the project.

c. Stuart will e-mail Wendy about setting up another meeting with Jack Edelstein, the representative of Plymouth Road Plaza, LLC, developer of the Plymouth Plaza Project. Jack, Neal and Stuart will attend this meeting.  The purpose of this meeting would be to exert influence on the developer as he works on a revised plan.  If we try to shoot this down as a Planned Project, the developer may come back with a plan that only meets minimum zoning requirements.

d. Miscellaneous comments:  Armando Reyes is manager of Carpenter Brothers and he has an option to buy the business.  Mr. Hutton, the petitioner, has been cited in the past for poor upkeep of his properties.  The school system may own part of the parking lot.
6. Thurston Pond: 
a. Neal e-mailed to Board Members a proposal by Washtenaw County to the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality to improve water quality in Thurston Pond and reduce the frequency and intensity of storm flow in Millers Creek. Harry Sheehan is the Washtenaw County contact person.
b. The proposed project is closely related to the project the school system submitted to the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality for enhancing the flow of storm water into Thurston Pond and restoring it as an environmental education site. This project is to be done by J. F. New Consulting Firm (Scott Dierks).
c. A proposal from the City of Ann Arbor plans to put in a storm separator or swirl concentrator at the foot of Antietam to separate out the oil, sand and other material from the storm drainage before it enters Thurston Pond.  This proposal has a good chance of going through.  
d. Harry Sheehan has a good track record – he has done good work and is a member of the Millers Creek action team.  The City proposal might free up the school system grant money to do other things needed at Thurston Pond; however, they can’t do “maintenance” under the funding requirements. 
e.  Increasing the flow-through rate through Thurston Pond and into the Miller Creek Drain by connecting the footing-drain output is a good idea.  The proposals are getting closer to what the Thurston Pond Committee wants. 
f. Pfizer was a big backer for improving Millers Creek between Baxter and Plymouth Roads, but their backing will no longer be available now that they are leaving Ann Arbor.

7. Garage Sale: The Board voted to hold a spring garage sale.  The dates will be May 18th and 19th.  Last year people didn’t get notice early enough, even though we put an ad in the paper and put up signs so we may need to distribute flyers in addition.  It was suggested that we extend the garage sale to two days – Friday and Saturday, starting at 9 am.  We will do a separate garage sale flyer and keep the newsletter for the election.  Sandy will  send out an e-mail and Emily will put a notice on the OHMHA website about the garage sale.  Jack will put an ad in the newspaper Bulletin Board section under Garage Sales, possibly with a yellow border around it.  Last year Stuart and Amy had signs made up; these are stored at Pete’s house.  We need volunteers to put up the signs.
8. There is a new neighborhood website put up by Susan Schmunk of Charles Rheinhart Co. Realtors. The URL is  http://www.orchardhillsneighbors.com/.  It was suggested that we should put our meetings on her schedule.  It was also suggested that we ask her to change the name of her website so as not to duplicate our website name.

9. Newsletter:  This will be the election newsletter.  Official voting day is the date of the Ice Cream Social at Thurston School.  Articles will include updates on the Plymouth Plaza project and the Footing Drain Disconnect project.  Deadline for articles in May 16th and newsletter will be distributed on May 25th.
10. Round Robin:  
a. Tree planting:  We need to make a proposal to the City with the streets and number of trees to be planted.  Neal moved that we support the tree planting project if Peter will lead the project, determine how many neighbors are interested and coordinate with the City. Dan seconded.  All were in favor.  
b. Do we need a more aggressive campaign to recruit another Board member?

The next meeting will be on May 10th at 7:30 pm at Thurston School.

Stuart moved to adjourn the meeting; Neal seconded; the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra H. Smith

Action Items
Wendy will send out Treasurer’ Report by e-mail

Garage Sale:  Jack will place a garage-sale ad in the newspaper. Sandy will  send out an e-mail and Emily will put a notice on the OHMHA website

Anita will chair the Nominating Committee.  Those up for reelection are:  Wendy Carman, Stuart Baggaley, Emily Eisbruch, Neal Foster, Anita Jones and Peter Mooney.  There is still one extra position to be filled. 
Election Newsletter articles – deadline May. 16th
Stuart will write an update on the footing drain disconnects

Volunteer needed to write Plymouth Plaza project update article

